DPW Report March, 2022

Happy Spring! The snow fall is subsiding, the birds are back home to nest, and spring cleanup
has begun. There has been significantly less snow fall In the month of march. The potholes are
popping. The plow truck has been emptied and cleaned. We have started working on cleaning
up the right-of-way from all the grass and debris from snowplowing. Wet weather is creating
some challenges. An early assessment of the ball field proves there will be a few maintenance
items will need some attention.

Here are some other projects | have been working on:
1- Working on a bench top for the new work bench

2- Starting and finished, phase 2 of the light upgrade project, converting the larger light fixtures
over to function with energy efficient L.E.D. bulbs.

3- Cementing in the lot survey stakes around the community hall and other locations.

4- Keeping chlorine and other water supplies stocked.

5- Install steps on the pickup truck.

6- Fill in sink holes on access drive to the water treatment plant

7- The monthly arsenic results this month are 2 parts per billion which is well below the
maximum contaminant level of 10 parts per billion

8- We are maintaining a good steady chlorine residual in the distribution system.

9- Flushed well 5 to waist to exercise the pump and freshen up the aquifer. This should be done
monthly or at least quarterly.

10- Cleaning rocks and debris off the grassy area at the water treatment plant.

11- The March monthly Bacteriological sample results were non-detected as it should be.

12- Shoveled over 3 tons of road patch and started on a fourth.

13- Started rolling the grassy areas that are mowed by the village.

My first 90 days have been very enlightening, full of fun challenges, and getting to know new
people. | feel like we are working well together and that we have a pretty good team here in
the Village. Wishing you all the best, and warmer weather.

Sincerely
Your Friendly D.P.W Guy,

Kevin



